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At the Meeting of the Coleford Town Council held at the Town House, Lords Hill Walk, Coleford on Tuesday 17 January 2017 at 7.00 pm there were present:

Cllrs
 

Mr P Kay 




(Mayor)





Mr N Penny



(Deputy Mayor)





Mrs C Allaway-Martin





Mr K Ball





Mr R Drury




Mr C Elsmore





Mrs E Elsmore





Mr T Hale





Mrs H Lusty 





Mr B Thompson





Mr M Whittington 




Ms A Lapington


(Town Clerk)





Mr C Haine 



(Administrative Assistant)

169. Apologies were noted from Cllr Holloway & GCC Cllr McMahon
170. Cllr Penny declared a pecuniary interest in item 173 
171. There were no dispensation requests
172. To agree to the overdue pension payments 

The Clerk requested that the 2 overdue pension payments be made and that the invoice relating to the upgrade of the CCTV also be met

It was proposed that the payments be agreed 




Proposed Cllr Ball 


Seconded Cllr Lusty 

On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed 

Cllr Penny left the room 
173. To agree to the budget for 2017 -2018 
It was proposed that the budget complied by Finance & Office Committee be accepted




Proposed Cllr Kay 


Seconded Cllr Thompson 

It was proposed that an amendment be added to the budget reducing the total by £10,000.00



Proposed Cllr C Elsmore

Seconded Cllr E Elsmore 

The reductions were proposed in cemetery improvements & maintenance, town centre events and town centre improvements. A discussion followed where concern was expressed that the maintenance & works in the cemetery were important and the budget should be upheld. It was confirmed that the Council would continue to carry sufficient reserves should any emergency works in the cemetery be required.

Before being put to the vote the Cllr Kay informed the Council that this budget had been prepared on the belief that the planning permission for the Bells Field Project would be agreed and that Section 106 funds would therefore be available. If this project did not pass there would need to be a review of the budget early in the new financial year. 

The amendment was put to the vote and unanimously agreed 

(The substantive motion therefore fell)

Cllr Penny returned to the room 

174. To agree to the precept for 2017 -2018

It was proposed that the precept of £323.000.00 be set for the year 2017 -18 




Proposed Cllr C Elsmore 

Seconded Cllr Ball

On being put to the vote it was unanimously agreed. 

The meeting closed at 7.42 pm 
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